
LOS ANGELES INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT  
AREA ADVISORY COMMITTEE (LAXAAC) 

 
MINUTES OF THE SEPTEMBER 10, 2020 VIRTUAL MEETING 

 
 
CALL TO ORDER 
The meeting was called to order at 4:03 p.m. by Luciano Nocera. A quorum was established. 
 
IN ATTENDANCE: Luciano Nocera, Chair (Culver City); John Wahlert, Vice Chair (Culver City); Kevin 
Klowden (Culver City); Lance Giroux (El Segundo); Carl Jacobson (El Segundo); Guido Fernandez 
(Hawthorne); Jim Withrow (Inglewood); Sergio Paz (Lennox); William Cumming (Marina Del Rey);  
 
LAWA STAFF:  Amy Imamura, Gabriela Pacheco, Harold Johnson, Clarence Espinosa and David Chan - 
Noise Management Section (Guest Speaker) 
 
EXCUSED ABSENCE: Maria Verduzco-Smith (Lennox); and Danna Cope (Westchester) 
 
INTRODUCTIONS 
Lance Giroux was introduced as a new representative from the City of El Segundo, he is a member of the 
El Segundo City Council.  
 
COMMENTS FROM GUESTS AND PUBLIC 
There were no written comments from guests or the general public 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
The minutes from previous meeting of August 13, 2020 were approved by the body.  (Moved by John 
Wahlert, 2nd by Kevin Klowden)  
 
GUEST SPEAKER 
David Chan - Noise Management Section, gave an overview of the LAWA Noise Portal which can be 
found at: https://noiseportal.lawa.org/LAWA The new website was launched August 31, 2020 and 
contains information that allows visitors on the site to review flight information and noise levels for take 
offs and landings at LAX.  Information can be extracted from specific neighborhoods within the flight 
path and can be tracked by runway, airline or time of day.  The site is interactive and can provide 
additional detail and video in some cases.  People can submit noise complaints and other feedback to 
LAWA.  Request for additional data can also be submitted, but they must be in writing. 
 
There was a discussion regarding the flight plans of pilots who turn early causing increased noise to 
residents within the flight path.  A suggested remedy would be to encourage pilots and airlines to 
minimize those turns.   
 
Staff mentioned that these type of concerns should be addressed at the Noise Roundtable Meeting 
which is scheduled for Wednesday, September 16, 2020 at 1:00 p.m.   
 
OFFICER’S REPORT 
Chairman Lucero thanked LAWA Staff for providing updates on passenger traffic. 
 

https://noiseportal.lawa.org/LAWA


MANAGEMENT REPORT 
LAWA staff member C. Espinosa provided updates from CEO Justin Erbacci regarding the increase in 
travel for the Labor Day Holiday.  75% of the concrete for the Intermodal Transportation Facility has 
been poured, or almost 70,000 cubic yards.  Photos of the LAX Automated People Mover (APM) train 
cars are now online for the public to view.  G. Pacheco provided an update on LAWA Travel Survey. 
numbers and activity.  A. Imamura mentioned that there have been updates on the LAMP construction 
projects and will invite Stephanie Sampson to address the Committee at a future meeting. LAWA issued 
a Travel Survey and the results are pending. 
 
G. Pacheco will provide all members with an updated LAXAAC Roster as well as information about the 
upcoming Noise Roundtable Meeting.   
 
Because of the Guest Speaker and the lengthy discussion, other agenda items were tabled.  The meeting 
was adjourned at 5:03 p.m. 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Clarence R. Espinosa  
 
Next Meeting: Tentatively scheduled for Thursday, October 8, 2020, 7:00 p.m. 


